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Summer Study

 

 

YOUNG ADULT STUDY

Begins June 11 through July
23, skip July 2

 
Study on "Living Your
Strengths" with Gallup

Strength Finder and Max
Lucado's Cure for the

Common Life 
 

To sign up and learn about
locations email Rebekah at

rgordon@tbcraleigh.com or
sign up on Narthex Board

 
 

Adult Bible Study

 
 Begins June 5, skip June 12,

and return June 19
 

Our story is BIG! Our Gospel
is Magnificent! Join us this

Summer for this small group
study led by ministers and lay

leaders
 

Please sign up on Narthex
board or through office and

plan to attend.

Wednesday Nights 
6:30pm - 7:15pm  C303

Childcare only by reservation

Tuesday Nights 
7:00pm - 8:00pm

Offsite

Wednesday Nights | 6:30 pm - 7:15 pm | C303 
(not meeting June 12 due to VBS)

Join us this summer for The Magnificent Story small group Bible study 
led by ministers and lay leaders.

Please sign up on the Narthex board or call the church office. 
Childcare provided, only by reservation. 
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and return June 19
 

Our story is BIG! Our Gospel
is Magnificent! Join us this

Summer for this small group
study led by ministers and lay
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board or through office and
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Wednesday Nights 
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Dr. Jeff Roberts, Senior Pastor • jroberts@tbcraleigh.com
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As we begin the summer there are a few things I want to share with you. First, it is my 
pleasure to announce the hiring of our new Weekday Preschool Director, Mrs. Bentley 
Williams. Bentley has been a part of our Weekday Preschool in various positions for 8 
years. This past year she has served as our Interim Director and did an outstanding job. 
The Weekday Preschool Committee unanimously recommended her, and the Personnel 
Committee was also unanimous concerning her recommendation. Bentley grew up here 
at Trinity and she and her husband Ben, along with their children Reagan, Marlowe, 
and Benton are active members of Trinity. Please take time to welcome Bentley to this 
important role in our congregation. 
Second, I want to share with you that through the summer you will see some repair work 
going on across the campus. We are doing soffit and gutter replacement on buildings A, 
B and D. This, along with the roof work that was performed last year, will mean that all 
these buildings will have had their major needs addressed. You will see scaffolding along 
buildings as the contractor works for the next few months. I am grateful to our Building 
and Grounds Committee and their work in being good stewards with our campus.
Third, I want to remind you to be faithful during our summer months. Summer is a time 
for rest, travel and having experiences beyond the routine. However, make worship a part 
of your summer routine. When you are home, be present. Your presence is not only good 
for your faith and maturity but also is an encouragement to others. I am looking forward 
to a great summer of worship.
Last, let me remind you that our study on Wednesday night is a great way to stay in touch 
through the summer. We meet on Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m. in C302/303. This summer 
we are reading and discussing The Magnificent Story. Join us for this summer study on 
Wednesday nights. It will be a time to meet new people and a time to grow in your faith.
I am looking forward to a wonderful summer of worship and ministry. The summer will 
be filled with mission trips, camps, worship, study, recreation, fellowship and preparation 
for the fall. Keep your church in your prayers and continue to support our congregation’s 
work through your giving and presence.

Words from our Pastor



Blood Drive
June 23 • 10 am - 2 pm

Sign-up at tbcraleigh.com under the 
NEWS section.

Monthly Periodicals are available in the 
magazine racks in the entrance to the 
B-Hall, and in the main office lobby. 

Lifeway’s ParentLife, 
HomeLife, 

Mature Living, 
Journey (devotionals for women) 
Stand Firm (devotionals for men)

Quarterly Devotionals:
Open Windows Reflections

These magazines are complimentary 
so please take them home & enjoy!

Free Monthly 
Devotionals

CAPITAL TOWERS 
DRIVERS NEEDED
We have a need for eligible drivers 
to volunteer for our Capital Towers 
Thursday Evening Outings once every 
6 weeks or so; drivers pick up the 
church van on Thursday evenings & 
meet across the street at Capital Towers 
to take the folks to one of the area 
shopping centers or malls for a few 
hours (pick up: 7 pm, back by 9 pm).

This ministry is much appreciated by 
our friends over at Capital Towers. 
Please call or email RaNada in the 
church office if you are interested in 

being involved.

Church Office: (919) 787-3740 
Email: rthornton@tbcraleigh.com

This Week’s Food Pantry Needs:

Canned Pastas • Jelly • Dessert & 
Snacks (cookies, chips, nuts...)

 

June 16

Father’s Day 

8:15 AM	 Broughton/Lewis Fellowship 
(A109 Parlor)

8:45 AM	 Worship (Sanctuary)

9:45 AM	 Meet The Pastor (Library)

9:45 AM	 Sunday School 
(Bible Study for all ages)

10:55 AM	 Worship (Sanctuary)

THIS SUNDAY AT TRINITY

THANK YOU CARDS

From Susan Boisseau, The Durwood 
Pegram Family, Mary Woodell, Sandy 
& Jack Cooke, and Caroline Sproule 
can be found posted on the Narthex 
bulletin board.

DEEPEST SYMPATHIES

To Mark & Jan Valletta and their 
children Nicholas Valletta (Abbi) 
and their daughter Madelyn and Catie 
Valletta upon the passing of Mark’s 
aunt, Kay Lineberger, of Gastonia on 
June 2.

To the family and friends of Sylvia 
Rowland upon her passing on June 4.

To Roy & Jennifer Harwell and their 
children Walt and Stephanie, upon 
the passing of Roy’s father on June 7.

To Joel & Kristen Hare and their 
children Aaron, Parker and Thomas 
upon the passing of Joel’s grandmother 
on June 7.

WELCOME TO TRINITY

Roy & Anne Pickles join by letter.
Mike & Sue Newton join by letter.



1. Individuals to serve as encouragers to 
our students during their college years

An encourager will be assigned to a student 
by the end of June. Many of our encouragers 
have had the same student since our rising 
Seniors started their Freshman year of 
college. They have been able to get to know 
the student and family over time. We would 
love to have enough volunteers to give each 
rising Freshmen an encourager and to fill in 
open spots for the older students (about 30 
volunteers needed). The encourager will:

•	Make contact with the assigned student 
during the summer. This year, assigned 
encouragers will be invited to attend a 
coffee and doughnuts social with the 
College Class on Sunday, July 28th in the 
Underground from 9:30-10:15 a.m. so you 
can hopefully meet your student.

•	Commit to pray for the student!

•	Communicate with the student by 
phone, text, email or mail (cards and 
small treats; birthday card) 4-5 times 
during the year. 

2. Classes willing to donate items to be 
mailed to students during the year

As a Sunday School class, collect useful 
items and snacks in August and September 
that the college lead team will then send 
to students during the year. Items might 
include but not be limited to: pencils, pens, 
post it notes, USB drive, nabs, hard candy, 
microwave popcorn, and $5.00 gift cards to 
Starbucks, Bojangles, or Target. 

If individuals or classes are willing to 
serve, please contact Rebekah Gordon at 
rgordon@tbcraleigh.com or Sue Glover at 
mscglover@bellsouth.net. We look forward 
to hearing from many of you!

COLLEGE MINISTRY
The College Ministry Lead Team is in need of the following help: 

TEACHING LEADERSHIP
The Nominating Committee is underway contacting the various teaching leadership about returning 
to their positions for the 2019-2020 church year. Please begin now to pray and seek guidance on 
how you would like to be used by God. You may contact Rev. Eickhoff or Jen Hall, Nominating 
Committee Chair.

HELP NEEDED
Looking for ways to be involved?

 DEACON OF THE WEEK

Jim Tiller has been 
a member since 
2001. He is a native 
of Durham, NC. 
He and his wife, 
Sharon, have two 
children: Blake and 
Adam. Jim works as 
a CPA with Thomas, Judy and Tucker, 
P.A. Jim serves on SMAC and on the 
Security Committee. He works with the 
Route 66 Sunday School Class. He also 
works with deacons Laura Thomas and 
Emily Nelson.

SAVE THE DATE

CHURCH
COOKOUT

SUN. JUNE 30



Education/Discipleship Ministry
Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com • Rebekah Gordon, rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Words from Karen

TUESDAY MORNING
WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY

Tuesdays • 9:30 am • A214
Join us, as we study Raised Together  by Gloria Furman, an 8-session study of Colossians.

Register by calling Brenda Lowrance at 
(919) 605-1609. Facilitator is Joy Blashaw.
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Begins June 11 through July
23, skip July 2

 
Study on "Living Your
Strengths" with Gallup

Strength Finder and Max
Lucado's Cure for the

Common Life 
 

To sign up and learn about
locations email Rebekah at

rgordon@tbcraleigh.com or
sign up on Narthex Board

 
 

Adult Bible Study

 
 Begins June 5, skip June 12,

and return June 19
 

Our story is BIG! Our Gospel
is Magnificent! Join us this

Summer for this small group
study led by ministers and lay

leaders
 

Please sign up on Narthex
board or through office and

plan to attend.

Wednesday Nights 
6:30pm - 7:15pm  C303

Childcare only by reservation

Tuesday Nights 
7:00pm - 8:00pm

Offsite
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Max Lucado’s Cure for the Common Life.
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rgordon@tbcraleigh.com or sign up on Narthex board. 
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Weekday Preschool

I share in the delight of the announcement of Bentley Williams as our new Weekday Preschool 
Director at Trinity Baptist. Bentley stepped in this year and became our Interim Director in 
November when Maria took a medical leave of absence. Bentley rearranged her schedule to 
commit more time and effort to the daily leadership of the school. She has led in a professional 
and skillful manner since October. We are fortunate to have a quality person guiding our 
teachers and being an advocate for our church and school. 

Bentley respects the ministry that Maria embraced and directed so amazingly for 17 years. We 
love and miss Maria. I know you will join me in welcoming Bentley to the Directorship of our 
Weekday Preschool. 



Special thanks to the Trinity Orchestra 
for leading us in worship this past Sunday. 
It was a wonderful day of the Word, music, 
and baptizing of new believers in Christ! 
The orchestra has concluded its regular 
season and will take a few months off from 
regular practice. However, it won’t be long 
before they “strike up the band” to begin 
preparations for Fall. Maybe this is the 
season that you pull out those instruments 
and regain your “chops” to be in this great 
group of musicians? The opportunity to lead 
in worship through the orchestra is available 
to you if you have abilities to read music and 
the patience to restart! Pray about how God 
can continue to use you in ministry, but also 
pray for our orchestra and other choirs as 
they continue to stay fine-tuned in music for 
worship.

We are grateful for the leadership of 
Sylvia Pearce as our Primetimers Choir 
and Bells of Praise director. For three 
years, Sylvia has led the seniors in choir 
experience on Tuesday mornings, and for 
10 years, she has led the handbell choir each 
Sunday afternoon. After much prayerful 
consideration and following God’s leading, 
Sylvia has stepped aside from leadership 
of these church music groups. Though she 
is not leading these music groups and the 
musicians in them, she is following God’s call 

MUSIC CALENDAR
JUNE

16th	 No FirstLight Rehearsal

19th	 Sanctuary Choir switches to 
	 7:30 pm rehearsals

AUGUST
25th	 Laymen Concert, 6 pm

28th	 Wednesday Night Kick-Off/ 
	 Block Party

SEPTEMBER
4th	 Wednesday Night Programs Begin, 6 pm

6-7th	Sanctuary Choir Retreat at TBC, TBA

NOVEMBER
24th	 Hanging of the Greens Mass Rehearsal

DECEMBER
1st	 Hanging of the Greens Service, 6 pm

COME JOIN FIRSTLIGHT 
OR SANCTUARY CHOIR!

Got some free time? Need to be involved in fellowship and service? Got a voice and 
love to sing? We have two ongoing worship leading choirs that are great places to 

serve and meet new people. 

FirstLight serves in the 8:45 am service and rehearses at 4 pm on Sunday 
afternoons. Sometimes, we switch to 8 am Sunday mornings during the 

summer months.

The Sanctuary Choir rehearses normally at 7:45 pm on Wednesdays throughout the 
year, but for the summer, switches to 7:30 pm beginning June 19 through August.

 Whenever we meet, there is a seat for you! We welcome people for a 
season or two or for the entire year. Give Steve a call in the office to find out 

more information.

to new and exciting adventures that He may 
have in store for her. She has been a faithful 
and committed servant, and we look forward 
to continuing ministry with her at Trinity 
in other ways including serving through 
the music ministry as needed. Thank you, 
Sylvia, for jobs well-done. You have inspired 
us and helped us grow in music learning 
and worship leadership. We pray that God 
will use you in other exciting ways to reach 
people for Christ’s kingdom.

Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com



Rev. Lydia Tatum, Ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

WE NEED YOUR HELP!
How would you like to be part of a very vital 
group serving God by helping to chauffeur our 
Seniors to their events?
Are you willing to spend time with us, enjoy 
seeing the sites we visit and engage with us as 
part of our lively crowd?

We have many activities planned for 2019 
around our area and would love for you to 
consider helping us get there and back!

If this peaks your interest, then please consider contacting Mark Meyen, a 
member of our Senior Adult Travel and Events team. He can give you more 
specifics on what is involved, what’s required and how to sign up. We need 
you and we hope you will make that contact.

Mark Meyen: mlmeyen@att.net or call at 919-219-3587

3RD WEDNESDAY SENIOR ADULT VISITATION

Meeting June 19th

Fellowship Hall, 10:30 am

Red Cross Blood Drive
June 23 • 10 am - 2 pm

Sign-up at tbcraleigh.com under the NEWS section.



Rev. Lydia Tatum, Ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

FAMILY PROMISE 
PARTNERS NEEDED

HOSTING WEEK: JUNE 23 - 30
Volunteers are needed to help in a variety 
of areas. Use Signup Genius (bit.ly/
FPSignupJun2019) or check at the Registration 
Center in the Narthex to volunteer. You can 
find more information about the Family 
Promise organization at their website: 
www.familypromisewake.org. If you have 
questions about volunteering or the program, 
contact Beth Duke (919.880.7454) or 

Beverly Munday (919.637.0864).

JULY 17-20 • AUG. 14-17 
SEPT. 18-21 • OCT. 16-19 • NOV. 13-16

Contact Barry Smith, our Disaster 
Recovery Volunteer Coordinator: 

brs11050@msn.com

McCreary County
Kentucky Mission Trip

July 27 - Aug. 2 | Cost: $275
Sign up on the Narthex board 

DISASTER RECOVERY 
MISSION

PRAY FOR PUERTO RICO TEAM
as they serve those impacted by Hurricane Maria

This summer, we will be running a 
school supply drive benefitting children 
in our Wake County Schools as well as 
the children at Pine Knot Elementary 
School in McCreary County, Kentucky. 
Kicking off at the Patriotic Cookout on 
June 30, we will be accepting donations 
through July 20th. As you shop this 
summer, please consider picking up a 

few items from our list!
Top Priority:

·· No. 2 Pencils
·· 8, 16, and 24 count Crayons
·· Glue Sticks
·· Boxes of Tissues
·· Pink Pearl Erasers
·· 8 count Broad Tip Markers
·· Fiskar Children’s Scissors
·· Pencil Cases
·· Wide-Ruled Spiral Bound Notebooks
·· Red, Green, Yellow, and Blue Plastic 
Pocket Folders

·· Pencil Crayons
Also Needed:
Washable Felt Markers, Lined Paper, 
Plain Paper, Blue Pens, Red Pens, Rulers

JULY SCHOOL
SUPPLY DRIVE

NRM is growing! The Thrift Shoppe has 
had a facelift and reorganization and is 
ready for shoppers and volunteers alike. 
This year, we see the start of many new 
programs including Jobs 4 Life, Financial 
Peace University, Cooking Matters Class, 
and a Wednesday Evening Bible Study. 
The Crisis Center is expanding hours, and 
new volunteers are welcome there, as 
well. With the Crisis Center opened longer, 
we are in need of more and more food 
donations. Please place donations in our 
collection bins on the B-Hall and in the 
office lobby.
Come explore all that North Raleigh 
Ministries has to offer our community, 
recommend classes to community 
members in need, and volunteer to be 
Good News in our neighborhood.

Volunteer Information & Intro. Meeting: 
Tue, June 18 6:30-7:30 PM

Volunteer inquiries contact Kara: 919-844-
6676 ext.152 or apply on NRM website.



SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS
& D-TEAM LEADERS NEEDED

We are in need of Middle School and High School Sunday School Teachers and 
Male Middle School D-Team leaders. If you are interested in helping work with our 

students, please email Cdavis@tbcraleigh.com.

Student & Young Adult Ministry
Christian Davis, cdavis@tbcraleigh.com • Rebekah Gordon, rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

MIDDLE SCHOOL

MISSIONS
RETREAT

June 23-28,2019
Greensboro, NC

Cost: $300
Sign up by June 15

Questions? Contact Rebekah Gordon
rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Register Online
tbcraleigh.com

/ministries/student-ministry/ 
forms-downloads

SAVE THE DATES FOR 2019

SUMMER FUN DAYS!
JULY 31:	 Ropes Course/Paintball Day ($20)
AUGUST 7:	 Beach Day
AUGUST 12-14:	 Youth Worship Leadership Camp
AUGUST 21:	 Waterpark Day ($20)
AUGUST 28:	 TBC Block Party

Register for each event at tbcraleigh.com/ministries/student-ministry/forms-downloads/
More details to follow on registration page. Questions? Contact Christian cdavis@tbcraleigh.com



Children & Preschool Ministry

MORE EXCITING NEWS LISTED ON THE NEXT PAGE! D

Join us June 12- 15
As We Go

AMAZING  ENCOUNTERS
WITH JESUS

4815 Six Forks Rd. Raleigh, NC 27609 (919)-787-3740

Join us as we go IN THE WILD! Amazing Encounters with Jesus!

JUNE 12-14 • 6 PM - 8 PM 
JUNE 15 • 9 AM - 11:30 AM

 

Registration now open for

VBS
JUNE 12-15, 2019
Registration available online at 

tbcraleigh. com. Scroll down to News section 
and look for “Vacation Bible School.”

Invite your family, friends & neighbors!
Mark your calendars!

Children will be singing their VBS songs in 10:55am worship, Sunday, June 16th.

This year our VBS mission project will be partnering with Marc and Kim Wyatt 
at the Welcome House to distribute new underwear, socks, and bathing suits 

to community friends. We can use your help!!

HOW??
Donate NEW socks, underwear, and swimsuits in all sizes for children through 
teens. We will have collection areas in the ROC lobby and donation bins in the 

Narthex and Office Lobby May 19th - June 16th.
During VBS we’ll have baby pools out in the ROC lobby 

for our participants (and you!) to bring items!

Vacation Bible School 2019
Mission ProjectVBS Mission Project 2019 

 
 

 
 

 
This year our VBS mission project will be partnering 
with Marc and Kim Wyatt at the Welcome House to 

distribute new underwear, socks, and bathing suits to 
community friends. We can use your help!!  

How??? 
Donate ​ NEW socks, underwear, and swimsuits in 
all sizes for children through teens.​ We will have 
collection areas in the ROC lobby and donation bins 
in the Narthex and Office Lobby starting May 19th 

through June 16th.  

During VBS we’ll have baby pools out in the ROC 
lobby for our participants (and you!) to bring 

items! 
 



Children & Preschool Ministry

 

Monday • Tuesday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 8:00 pm

Wednesday • Thursday • Friday
8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Saturdays
9 am - 12 noon

ROC HOURS

ROC Volunteers
The volunteers’ schedule is subject to 
change. If no volunteer is available, the ROC 
may close, even during regular hours.

Monday, June 17
8am-11am	 Charlie & Dottie DeFrancis
11am-2pm	 Volunteer Needed
3pm-6pm	 Jenny Beal
6pm-8pm	 Mark Ference

Tuesday, June 18
8am-11am	 Jane Sauls
11am-2pm	 Stephanie Treadway
3pm-6pm	 Kim Royal
6pm-8pm	 Suzanna Fay

Wednesday, June 19
8am-11am	 Moose Beaudreau
11am-2pm	 Suzie Short

Thursday, June 20
8am-11am	 Beverly Munday
11am-2pm	 Moose Beaudreau

Friday, June 21
8am-11am	 Johnny Teal
11am-2pm	 Jackie Mizelle

Saturday, June 22
9am-12noon	 Mike Stines

WAYS YOU CAN HELP 
WITH VBS WITHOUT
BEING THERE: PRAY!

PRAY FOR...
...THE CHILDREN WHO 
WILL COME. Some will be 
new to Trinity and some will have 
never been to church! Pray for 
open hearts.

...RELATIONSHIPS. When 
VBS kids build friendships with 
other kids and loving adults, it 
creates an open door for them to 
begin or deepen their friendship 
and relationship with Jesus. Ask 
God to bring a special, surprising 
friendship into the children’s lives 
during VBS.

...THE VOLUNTEERS. Pray 
for the volunteers. Volunteers 
hear a lot about what kids are 
going through, what’s on their 
minds, how they’re struggling, 
and what worries they have. Ask 
God to pour his wisdom into our 
leaders as they interact with kids, 
giving them the right words and 
actions to reflect the heart of God.

THANK GOD FOR 
FAMILIES. Parents or caregivers 
are usually the ones who get kids 
to VBS. They’ve signed kids up 
and will likely be bringing them 
each day. Thank God for sending 
each family our way! Thank God 
for parents, grandparents, or 
even babysitters who love them 
and want kids to know and love 
him, too.



SESSION 1: JUNE 17-21
CO-ED BASKETBALL

ROC Volunteers
NEEDED

3rd Monday • 11 AM - 2 PM
1st, 2nd, 3rd, or 4th Tuesday • 6-8 PM

Interested in volunteering?  
Contact Michelle: 

919-787-3740 or mkranz@tbcraleigh.com

SESSION 2: JUNE 24-28 
CO-ED ALL SPORTS

SESSION 3: JULY 8-12
GIRLS ONLY BASKETBALL

SESSION 4: JULY 15-19
CO-ED BASKETBALL

SESSION 5: JULY 22-26 
CO-ED ALL SPORTS

BASKETBALL 
& SPORTS 
CAMPS 2019

June 10 - 15

ROC FLOOR CLOSED

Please note, the ROC floor will be closed for VBS set-up from Monday (6/10) - Friday, 
(6/14). The track and weight room will still be available during normal hours.

The ROC will be closed entirely on Saturday, June 15.

Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

rocraleigh.com

Stroller Strides
M, W, F • 9:15-10:15 am • ROC Floor
Missy Currin: missycurrin@fit4mom.com

Yoga
M • 3:15 pm - 4:15 pm • MP Room
Laurel Cavanagh laurelcyoga@gmail.com

FIT4MOM: Body Back Class 
T, Th • 5:30-6:30 am • ROC Floor 

Missy Currin: missycurrin@fit4mom.com

Dance-It Group Fitness 
Not meeting June or July 

Kathy Wilson: kathyknits62@gmail.com

Senior Adult Strength & Stretch 
T • 10:00-11:00 am • MP Room 

Mary Ann Potts: mapotts4@gmail.com

Camp Gladiator 
M, W, F • TBC Parking Lot 

5:00-6:15 am 
Amy Banfer: amybanfer@campgladiator.com

GROUP FITNESS CLASSES
Contact Instructor for more info
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Senior Pastor

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
jroberts@tbcraleigh.com

Associate Pastors

Rev. Steve Byers 
Worship & Music 

slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
Education & Discipleship 
kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
Administration & Recreation 

sgood@rocraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum 
Ministry & Outreach 

ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Christian Davis 
Students 

cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Rebekah Gordon 
College & Young Adults 
rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin 
Children & Preschoolers 
kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown, Financial Administrator 
janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Reenie Shore, Pastoral Secretary 
rshore@tbcraleigh.com

RaNada Thornton, Ministerial Secretary 
rthornton@tbcraleigh.com

Michelle Kranz, Ministerial Secretary 
mkranz@tbcraleigh.com

Bentley Williams, Interim Weekday Director 
preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Surface, Weekday Preschool Admin.

Ashbey Jones, Facilities Manager

Rev. Wayne Rogers, Organist

Ramona Green, Barbara Bowen • Pianists
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X

ETC VOLUNTEERS
Sunday, June 16

Hostess: Jane Sizemore 
Assistant Hostess: Stephanie Avent

8:45 am Worship Service
Stephanie Stanley, Chris Stanley, Jennifer Foster, 
Judy Stephens, PJ Ginocchio, Gino Ginocchio

10:55 am Worship Service
0-4 mos	 Monty Monteith, 

Crystal Burriss
5-10 mos	 Karen Spilman, 

Dana Sumner
11-14 mos	 Sarah Fry, 

Ellis Payne
15-19 mos	 Sheldon Fry, 

Lindsay Recktenwald
20-24 mos	 Allison or Ragan Williams
	 Brian Sumner
2 yrs	 Sam Spilman, 

Susan or Jason Pintuff, 
Rosemary Spilman*

3 yrs	 Peggy Paul, 
Michael Burriss

	 Gannon Monteith*
4 yrs	 Helen Monteith 

Bill Shelton
	 Gabrielle Monteith

Special Needs Worship Care
Hostess: Carol Donovan 
Nancy Dodd, Sandy Veach

Growing through Bible Study...
Age Group	 Present 	 New Members	 Visitors
Adults	 500	 2	 9
Students	 104	 0	 3
Children	 54	 0	 0
Preschool	 74	 0	 1
Totals 	 732	 2	 13
Sunday School 	 Total 747

Growing through Worship...
8:45am Worship Attendance 	 238
10:55am Worship Attendance 	 618
Total Worship Attendance 	 856
Growing through Stewardship...
(YTD totals through 04/30/2019)
YTD General  
Fund Needs (Budget) 	 $1,045,859.55
YTD Operating Receipts 	 $1,055,414.64
YTD Operating Expenses 	 $1,004,601.82


